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Introduction 

After agreeing to serve as the Chairman of the Host Committee in February of 2013, the 
invitation was presented to the Tennessee Valley Presbytery. Once the Presbytery formally 
approved that the General Assembly of the PCA would be held in Chattanooga in 2015, the first 
few real items of business were to secure the chairperson for each standing committee, 
approve a budget and determine how much financial support should be required of individual 
congregations and officers. The Clerk of Presbytery immediately sent a letter to the Senior 
Pastor of each church, copying the Session Clerk and conveying the "asking" of support and the 
importance of it. The minutes of the first committee meeting (Mar. 18, 2013) listing the 
proposed budget and hopes for the 2015 General Assembly were laid out (see attachment). 

The Host Committee began meeting regularly after March, 2013. All committee chair 
positions that report to the Chairman of the Host Committee were filled early and sub­
committee chairs were put in place over time. Added volunteers and expanded sub­

committees were added as necessary. (See attached list of committee chairs along with an 
organizational chart). John Robertson, Sherry Eschenberg, and Angela Nantz attended several 
committee meetings which proved to be very helpful in planning. 

Soon after the committees began meeting, the innovative idea of electronic voting at 
the Assembly was considered. Having secured the funding from an anonymous donor, the final 
decision was left to the Administrative Committee with Ben Dady delegated as the Host 

Committee's representative to accomplish the goal of moving the General Assembly to 
electronic voting for the (hopefully) future. In addition to the "normal" committee work, 
planning was also done along with RBI to host their annual golf tournament at the Lookout 

Mountain Golf Course, to make a special effort reaching out and inviting ali honorably retired 

Teaching Elders of the PCA to a special reception for them, and assist in the planning and 
hosting of the PRCC Chaplains' Training the weekend prior to the General Assembly at First 
Presbyterian Church (Chattanooga). Work also began to arrange a week of camping at Ridge 
Haven for the children of commissioners attending General Assembly. 

It should be noted Jinks Babey did a remarkable job on our behalf in selling ads for and 
working on the General Assembly Information Book. According to Jinks, "the General Assembly 

Host Committee did better than any other host committee yet on having a bit of a surplus after 
paying for the books and (her) expenses." Michelle Saville and Joan Stanton were also 
indispensible in screening and setting up all the seminars, programs, workshops, and schedules 

to training during General Assembly. While Covenant's Derek Halvorson served as Chairman of 

the Seminar Planning Committee, these two ladies did the bulk of the work. 

Finally, it is said "prayer is the hard work, the outcomes become the fruit". We added a 

prayer committee (Julie Moore, chair) to simply bathe the General Assembly in prayer, send out 
prayer requests and keep GA in the center of attention for the TVP. In May, we scheduled a 

special "Worship and Prayer" meeting for all TVP churches for the purpose of prayer for GA. 

Upon receiving the names of registered commissioners, our prayer committee made personal 



contact with each one to tell them they were added to our prayer list and given a prayer 
partner. This had amazing results in seeing their responses and focusing General Assembly as a 
Christ-centered event from the beginning to the end. (See attached brochure announcing the 
Worship and Prayer meeting). 



Minutes of March 18, 2013 Meeting 

11:30 am-2:00pm First Presbyterian Church 

Don Holwerda opening the meeting with a brief devotional emphasizing that it is we 
who have the honor to serve Christ in this way and the danger of the perspective that 
Christ is to serve us. Fallowing the devotion, Don opened in prayer. 

Written reports from the three most recent General Assemblies, as well as reports from 
the 2005 General Assembly in Chattanooga, were reviewed. 

Following are some of the hopes held for General Assembly: 

0 Broad participation by all churches in the 
Presbytery 

o Board participation of Ruling and Teaching 
Elders, Deacons, Women and Family of TVP 

o A General Assembly that will attract 
delegates and their families, with meaningful activities for family members, 
worship services for all , even the broader public. 

o A General Assembly where all will leave 
with greater zeal for and commitment to the work of the church. 

o A General Assembly that will demonstrate 
good stewardship of the resources available in TVP. 

o A theme that will be significant to the work 
of the church in a dynamic and rapidly changing culture. 

Following is a proposed revenue budget to submit to TVP: 

Actual Proposed 
Revenue Source 2005 2015 

Presbyte1y $s,ooo $s,ooo 
Churches $27,320 $38,000 

Officers $7,410 :J;z,ooo 
TOTAL $39,730' $50,000 

NOTE: In reviewing the 2005 records, we noted that the Host Committee generated 
significant revenue from advertising, offerings, and registration fees. As a result, following 
General Assembly, the Host Committee returned significant funds to Presbytery. The intent 
of the 2015 Host Committee in presenting a $so,ooo budget is to present the expected costs 
to Presbytery, but believes that these costs can be offset in a number of ways that will result 
in a refund to Presbytery. However, the most responsible budget is a conservative budget so 
that churches will know what is expected in voting to host the General Assembly in 2015. 

1 In 2005, this was divided among the various conunittees as follows: Commissioners Families, $5000; Finance 
$500, Host Committee, $!000; Public Relations, $9,000; Seminars, $5,000; Special Needs, $4,850; Worship, 
$10,600; Contingency, $4000. 
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The Committee proposes that each church be asked to give $400 per year for 2013, 
2014, and 2015. Furthermore, each church should designate one person in the church to 
ask ruling and teaching elders to give $50 each, and , Deacons $30 each. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Don Holwerda, Host Committee Chair and Frank Brock (2005) 
James Woods, Finance Chair and Gordon Fleming (2005) 
Diane Cosby Chair, Family Chair and Sandy Hartley (2005) 
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GA Host Committee Members/Contacts 
2015 

Allen, Jen 

Baier!, Sherry 
Cosby, Dianne 
Dady, Ben 
Franklin, Bob 
Halvorson, Derek 

Hartley, Sandy 
Holt, Barbara 
Holwerda, Don 
Lail, Dana 
Moore, Julie 
Mullinax, Eric 
Row, Robert 

Schreiner, Tom 

Steere, Anna 
Verville, Rachel 
Woods, James 

Responsibility 

Public Relations/Marketing 
Family Registration 
Commissioner's Family Services 

Assistant to Host Chair 
Worship/Music 
Seminar Planning 
Women's luncheon and tea 
Commissioner's Family Services 

Host Committee Chair 
Children's Activities/Nursery 
Prayer Committee 
Assistant to the Host Chair 
Youth Activities 

Special Needs, Transportation 
Hospitality/Tours 
Covenant College BBO/Concert 
Finance Committee/Treasurer 

Cell Phone Number 

(423)280-9227 
(423)580-4376 
(423)598-8274 
(423)580-6432 
(423)991-0231 

(423)505-2900 
(423)280-6111 
(423)595-1581 
(423)991-7780 
(423)598-8304 
(423)313-7956 
(931)510-2927 
(423)505-9824 
(706)676-0632 
(423)605-4580 
(423)309-7550 



Chairman of the Host Committee: Don Holwerda _,nail: don@lstpresbyterian.com phone: 

Co-chairs of Worship 

Subcommittee 

Name 

Bob Franklin 
ra nkli n @fran kli na rch. 

com 

423-991-0231 

Deb Gruner 

,bgruner@comcst.net 

work 

cell 

Name 

email address 

work 

cell 

I 

Chair of Finance II Chair of Volunteer Chair of Commissioner Chair of Public 
Subcommittee Coordination Information Relations 

Subcommittee Subcommittee Subcommittee 

James Woods 

jwoods@thetrust Diane Cosby Virginia L. "Jinks" Babey Jen Allen 
g-dcosby@epbfi.com JinksBabey@gmail.com jallen@covenant.ed .com 

work 757-539-7677 home 
757-375-0167 cell u 423-309-7550 

cell work 

1· li d. II. & &177711!&&11 

Chair of Communion Chair of Ushering Subcommittee II Chair of Decor Subcommittee 

Name Name Name 

email address email address email address 

work work work 

cell cell cell 

_L I 

Chair of Special 

Needs and Special 

Housing 

Tom Schreiner 

tom.schreiner@c 
ovenant.edu 

work 
cell 

Chair of Local Transportation 

Committee 

All Aboard Transport 

email address 

work 

cell 

Chair of Family Registration Chair of Women's Luncheon Chair of Hospitality & Tours Chair of Youth Activities 

Subcommittee Subcommittee Subcommittee Subcommittee 

Sherry Baier! Sandy Hartley- Luncheon/Tea Anna Steere- tours Robert Row 

Chair of Commissioners 

Families Committee 

Diane Cosby 

g-dcosby@epbfi.com 

423-886-3692 home 

423-598-8274 cell 

Barbara Holt 
bbnettholt@bellsouth.net 

home 

cell 

II 
I 

Chair of Nursery 

Subcommittee 

Dana Lail 
love2walk@comcast.net lorshartle�@comcast.net anna .steere@gma il.com robe rtrow@ lstg resb'L!;e ria n .com dl ail @1stgresbyterian.com 

home home 423-648-7916 423-648-7919 
423-580-4376 423-842-9381 706-676-0632 931-510-2927 423-991-7780 

Rac hel Vern ille Sub-committee NURSERY 
423-605-4580 

Erica Houser Amy Horne 

Erica.hausler@yahoo.com amy@lmpc.org 

423-313-5124 
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.----

Rev. Robby Holt, Pastor of North shore Fellowship 

A free-will offereing token for General Assembly Expenses 

Nursery provided for 3 yrs. old and under, child care PreK4- 5'h Grade 

A SPECIAL 
Tennessee Valley Presbytery 

Worship & Prayer Meeting 
for the 2015 General Assembly 

When: May 3 ,  2015 ot 6:00PM 

Where: First Presbyterian Church 

554 McCallie Ave 

Chattanooga, TN 37402 

Why: "Unless the Lord builds the house, 

the workers toil in vain"- Psalm 127:1 

Everyone is welcome ond encouraged to attend. 
A ootherinca of churches in the TN Valley Presbytery. 



2015 Chai r  of Family Registration Committee Report 

Sherry Baierl-Chair of Family Registration 
( 423) 580-4376 

Emily Calloway-Co Chair of Family Registration 
(423) 432-1743 

Registmtion Table Times: Sunday-Set up in Meeting Room 1 sharing the room with the 
Seminar Team. Mon 8-5pm; Tues 7:30a-7:30p; Wed 7:30-12-No registration only nametag/bag 
pickup. 

Deadlines for Women/Family Registrations: 
All nursery, children, youth, and ladies events had to be sent in to PCA-Atlanta October 2014. 
Early Bird Register by May 1 ,  2015 (Friday); 
After Cutoff Register by May 2-May 31, 2015; 
On-Site Registrations June 8 & 9 only. Paper Registrations only after June 1, 2015. 

Social media: Face book Page: PCA GA & PCA Connect PCA Women's Ministry: I followed 
these aud answered any questions one might have as well as sometimes posted auy 
mmouncements as well as our church Facebook page as well. 

Aprons: We had Aprons for all of the Registration Committee working the on-site aud we had 
17 ladies aud 1 mau and we had a Green Anchor with the letter "C" monogrammed on the front 
and these were my thank you gift to each that assisted the registration desk. 

Bags: Barbara Holt got the materials for the bags aud Registration will give these out. PCA 
Atlanta is setting up their bags for the Commissioners on Saturday, June 6, 2015. We had a lot of 
ladies who didn't want to attend auy events but wanted a GA 2015 bag and so we made an 
executive decision that anyone that pays the $10 registration fee (see pg. 40 attachment) could 
get a bag. It was easier to track this way. Ask Sherry E if the room that we are putting the printer 
aud or registration info if this room cau be locked up in order to keep the ladies bags secured. 
Yes we will be able to lock the room per Sherry E who has the keys. I was also given a key 
during GA to be able to put our registration papers, name tags up each night and then get back 
out in the morning. We used file holders for the name tags and trays for the ongoing on-site 
registrations. Women's bags . . .  big thing to remember is to coordinate with PCA Atlanta on how 
mauy GA programs you need for the bags. We asked for 300 aud quickly realized we would 
need 400 but had 450 bags ready just in case. 

Budget: Registration Committee Budget is $600; this will include costs of printing registration 
forms/waivers/name tags, nmne tag inserts, colored stickers and colored copying of nametags, 
and aprons. Lanyards are supplied by GCP. 
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Cancellation Policy: If you must cancel a registration, please request a refund in writing by 

emailing sherryga2015@comcast.net and there will be a $20 administration fee tor cancellation 

up to 5/31/2015. There shall be no refunds after 6/1/2015. We had this posted in both GA 

programs as well as on the on-line registration site. 

Children Forms/Waivers: All forms/waivers will be sent to 1st Pres since the children/youth 
will have their events their on campus so if any late registrations come in they will have them 
there directly. Then the forms need to go to Sherry Baier! to log in overall on registration forms. 
Children and Youth registrations I would HIGHLY recommend and pay the cost of having their 
Child Health, Pennission and Release fotm filled out on-line. Any permission forms also be done 
on-line if available. We had to email each parent that registered on line to also send in not only 
their Child Health, Permission and Release fonn but also the waivers for the different events we 
participated in. If this is not feasible then I would HIGHLY recommend any of the forms that 
were not registration forms be turned over to the one in charge of YOUTH to make them 
responsible for getting these forms and NOT the registration committee. This was added work 
for us that we had not anticipated on. After the cutoff dates I did turn this over to the Children 
and Youth committee chairs. I used the ALL children spreadsheet that was sent from PeA­
Atlanta each week to use as my basis for waivers and forms received since there was not an 
option to this online except for 1 form and the youth leader had to verify those with the parents. 

Commissioner Registration: Sherry E is to send Karen Hodge a list of all commissioners' 

registered and will send a letter to their wives of all upcoming children/youth/ladies events to 

register for. Karen's email is khodge@pca.net. Her phone is 678.825.1146. We also once a 

commissioner was registered asked for this list form PCA-Atlanta and each of their wives were 

sent a summary of ladies and children events. We saw a tremendous increase AFTER this letter 

( s) were sent. 

Credit Card Issues: Refer them to events@pca.net.org and phone is Sherry E's # at 

678.825.1000. PCA-Atlanta necds to know specifics as to what the registration issues are so it is 

best to have them either email PCA-Atlanta with their issues or have them call PCA-Atlanta 

directly. 

Credit Card Payments: Credit card payments will have to do on-line registration due to 

security and if they are writing checks they can fill out the paper registrations. We will only 

accept checks or cash on site only. No on-line registrations will occur so we can monitor 

registrations more closely. We elected to do no on-line registrations due to when it was in Texas 

they could register on line then come by to get their bag and tickets for their events and there was 

a delay in this process if they did not do it at the registration desk so we made an executive 

decision to leave off on-line registration and only do paper on site with checks or cash and we 

also had an A TM close by and made sure the management was aware that it might need to be 

restocked nightly due to this but they already do being it was a convention center so we really 

didn't have any problems with this decision and it made for a smoother registration process and 

this was voiced by a lot of commissioner wives. 
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Emails: There were numerous emails and I made it a point since I work full-time to check these 
at lm1ch on my phone and again when I got home and it wasn't as tedious if I waited to do it once 
a week. You can save yourself a lot of headache to set aside so much time each day to this. I set 
up a separate email to use for GA and it was sherrvga2015@comcast.net due to I didn't want my 
personal email out there as well as it flooding my personal email box up. It was so much 
EASIER to do this and under my in box I had folders set up and named them, Overpaid, owes. 
Scheduling issues, need waivers-forms, follow-up, cmTent spreadsheets, old spreadsheets (trust 
me tmtil you get your system down pat you will be glad you didn't delete them) Save folders, on­
site info, save folders. It made the process easier for me and trust me when you get 30 emails 
daily at times I needed a way to decipher them. 

Name Tags/Lanyards: CGCP donating lanyards, we need to order the name tags and holders. 
We wm be placing all Ladies events on name tags and what they are registered for. Name 
Tags/Inserts Colored Copying $400. We printed name tags and added the colored stickers on 
each ladies on-site registration as they would come in. We could print 4 name tags at a time and 
unless the event was happening right away we would ask the ladies to come back by and tllis was 
not an issue since we were not too far from the vendor area. Name tags we ordered from 
www.pcnametag.com and we ordered 1 box of 3-5/8 x 5 � N4VMEB Vertical Paper Name Tag 
Insert, Blank, Package of 500 for $30.00 and 500 of 3-5/8x5 �Vertical Vinyl Name Tag Holder 
slot HVVME for $130.00 so total cost of $160.00 plus tax for our name badges. The name 
lanyards were donated by GCP per PC-Atlanta. 

Nursery, Elementary Forms Required: 
One Registration form & Health Permission Forms. IF registered online only health permission 
forms. If paper registration BOTH forms are required. 
Nursery registration we did this by the hour and personally I am not for sure why or if this is 
something we have always done but in my registration process opinion it was the HARDEST 
one to add to the spreadsheet for any mail ins. If I had to do this again I would recommend � 
days or all day registration to make it not only easier on making sure we have the right staff to 
accompany the number of nursery kids but also to make it easier on the flow of kids coming and 
going throughout the day. If there was a Yz day or all day it would make it easier overall on all. 

PCA Booklets: 1 st print to go out on January 20 1 5; 2nd print is due out on May 1 ,  2105 and 
these will also be placed in the Commissioner as well as the Ladies Bags. 

Printer: We will have access to printer and the costs will be as follows: 
Black/white: 0.1 0  per page Color: 0.25 per page The printer will be delivered on Monday and 
will need to go back on Friday. The printer was for registration desk only and occasionally others 
would have to use it with our permission first since the cost of printing was coming out of the 
registration budget. 
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Refunds/Fees Owed: We had several that either over paid or underpaid throughout this process. 
All refunds were handled immediately up to the June 1 cancellation policy anything after that 
was not refunded unless a committee decision agreed to. When I sent the email to the treasurer to 
refund I also copied the recipient and also told the treasurer to let me know when the check was 
sent then I would delete the email but kept record of it on the spreadsheet. Anyone that owed 
money was sent an email that we would not reserve their spot for an event that was close to 
being sold out unless they paid inm1ediately. They did so and the only ones that still owed upon 
coming to GA where kid's events and the nursery, children check in desks would expect 
payment upon arrival of drop off. 

Registration Fee: All Ladies registering regardless if it is only 1 event or multiple must pay a 

$1 0.00 registration fee. I would highly encourage you to continue the Women's GA Registration 

Fee of $1 0.00 this helped us cover our main speaker for the Tea and Luncheon plus PCA Atlanta 

will encourage you to do so as well. 

Registration Orientation: An email went out to ask for any vollmteers and I received 25 and 
was glad to take all due to by the time GA started I only had 1 8. I emailed them the days that 
were going to have the registration desk open and took 3 hour time slots due to by the time 
someone got what they had to do would have to leave so I required a 3 hour time slot and there 
was a couple that could only give me 2 hours due to assisting in other events. I had several that 
gave me the whole day and I was truly blessed by those. They were given orientation to where 
the registration desk was, what to wear, be courteous and kind and where to park. I emailed each 
of them the registration fmms to be a little familiar with them and overall once they got there I 
oriented them to the process. They each received an apron, and both tables had a 3 ring 
notebook of all the events with description and place. Transportation times of pick up and drop 
off, paper and pens and copies of all the paper registration forms as well. My goal was for me to 
be free to trouble shoot and let them handle any on-site paper registrations. Once a lady had 
registered it went into a tray where the Co-Chair would print the name tags and place the stickers 
on the name tags. This process went smoothly and to be able to know who I was since we all had 
the same aprons on myself and the Co-chair wore miniature colored pompoms on our aprons so 
they would know who Sherry Baierl or Emily Calloway was. 

Registration Updates: I sent Dianne Cosby, Barbara Holt, Dana Lail, Robert Row, Anna Steere, 
Sandy Hartley and Rachel Verville updated weekly list from PCA-Atlanta and after checking 
registrations as they come in. rverville@covenant.edu These were the ones that were over the 
committee as well as the nursery, children, youth and all ladies events AFTER I merged the 
paper registrations with the on-line registrations that PCA-Atlanta would send me every week. 
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Registration: 
• I would highly encourage that you come up with a registration form that includes the 

address of the primary person that will be entering any mail in registration forms on a 
spreadsheet. I would also suggest you add a column on your spread sheet that notes the 
mail in registrations so that when you get your weekly updates of registrations it is less 
tedious to just cut and paste as long as your spreadsheet matches PCA. Once I received 
my first spreadsheet of registrations I then added in my mail in registrations and added a 
column to note Paper registration as well as color coded it. 

• When finalizing costs of your ladies and children events make sure you have an early 
bird price, after cut off price and on-site registration fee. This will highly encourage those 
that do want to attend to register early due the cheaper prices. 

• In regards to these events and the cost I would highly suggest that you pad the fees a little 
for each deadline to OFFSET your credit card costs that you are charged for EACH credit 
card processed. This ranged from 3% to 8% PER credit card fee. If not you will lost a lot 
of money if you don't do this in the end. 

• We had a lot of ladies who didn't want to attend any events but wanted a GA 2015 bag 
and so we made an executive decision that anyone that pays the $10 registration fee (see 
pg. 40 attachment) could get a bag. It was easier to track this way. 

• We had local ladies that wanted to attend the events and made it available to them after 
the cutoff date . .  .I personally would not wait that long next time for we had a lot of last 
minute registrations because of this and it made it harder on everyone overall, deadlines 
for number of participants, registration etc . . .  

• So if you decide to do this for your local ladies I would highly suggest not waiting till the 
last week like we did. We waived their $10 fee as well as let those local ladies pay the 
early bird cost. I would NOT do this again it was a major headache for our committee. I 
am assuming they wanted to increase participation for the ladies events with the speakers 
but we had to turn a lot of ladies away at the registration table that were c01runissioner's 
wives. I would stick to the fees and if you do open it up to local ladies like we did have a 
plan of cost ahead of time and a date that these ladies can start registering and make sure 
everyone is in agreement. There was a lot of misunderstanding for our committee 
regarding this. 

• I kept a spreadsheet (see attached handout) of ongoing things that I was working on and 
where I was each time we had a meeting whether it was just posted, pending, or finished. 

• We accepted all registrations up to one week before the event and then the online site 
would read registrations are closed and you can sign up on site only. During this dead 
time we printed only the ladies for the nan1e tags and let the children and youth do their 
own. All the ladies events we had removable stickers to coordinate with the events and let 
the ladies that were in charge of these events !mow which ones were their stickers and 
this was their pass to get on the bus or be able to attend any of the special events. If they 
were signed up they had a sticker on their name tag as well as the spreadsheet would also 
note who was registered for each of these events. We sat down the weekend before and 
with some of our youth would tell them which sticker to put on the name tags and then! 
would double check each and every name tag and they we stored these in magazine 
holders with A-Z file holders by their last nan1e so it would all be done by the time we 
were finished. This was a huge success and we did have some ladies that did not want to 
attend an event they had already signed up for so it was easy to either remove their name 
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tag and was placed on another ladies or they would tell the ladies at the door whose place 
they were taking. This was done by the ladies and not at all handled by the registration 
desk. 

• We kept tickers (count) of any events that had a cap on the number of ladies that could 
attend throughout the registration process from the beginning so by the time on-site 
registration occmTed several of our events had already sold out and others were close so 
we continued to monitor the number registering so we would know when to close the 
event. 

• We had paper registrations of all the children, youth, and ladies events as well as the 
Health pennission forms and the waivers for the youth on site as we still had availability 
at the time of on-site. We did not take any more children registrations by the time on-site 
occurred as during the 1 week dead period they had already maxed out. 

• Our children and youth were off campus and we did have a van available for any parent 
that could not transport their children to the church but all forms had to be filled out for 
sure before they were allowed on the van. 

• All paper registrations received an email confirmation and I did this my just putting a 
welcome note on a word document and sent it out blind copy to several at one time so 
that way it was faster. I did not confirm any on-line registrations due to the PCA-Atlanta 
sent a confirmation email to them after they were registered on line. At times the ladies 
would email me and confirm which events they registered for but very few. \ 

• Sometimes ladies want to add on to their online registration and we would have those 
ladies fill out a paper registration of what they were adding and send a check to the same 
address of the paper registration and it was easy to add them on the spreadsheet and 
update their total amounts paid. 

• Keep a 3 ring notebook at each of the registration on site tables that has every committee 
person name, job duty, email and for sure phone numbers. We plugged each of our 
committee's cell phone numbers into our phone so if ANY questions I could call them 
and this DID come in handy quite a few times. I also had a list of the pick-up and drop 
off schedules from the transpmiation guys and was also the key keeper throughout the 
day of the vans when the transportation guys were changing shifts. 

Ridge Haven: PCA-Atlanta and Wallace Anderson at RH finalized post/card flyer and website 
info in regards to Ridge Haven Camp. Jr. Camp Grades 3-6th; Jr. High Grades 6-9th; Sr High 
Grades 9- 1 2th. Contact Wallace Anderson Director ofRI-I Camp 9yrs-I-Iigh School. Early Bird 
Prices $ 1 75 clue by 411/201 5; after this date cost is $ 1 95. Bus Price extra: One-Way $60 and 
roundtrip $85 pending availability. Children!Y outh will be picked up the Convention Center on 
Monday at I lam with light lunch on bus. Friday drop-offwill be !2:30pm with breakfast served 
that morning. NO ONSITE REGISTRATION FOR RIDGE HAVEN! Register on-line at 
ridgehaven.org and Click on "Register On-Line", create account with usemame/password. 
Choose "General Assembly Camp"; parents to call RH to verify their child(ren) has been 
officially registered. Parents will follow instructions from there and pay their $75 registration fee 
top hold their spot. Final payment will need to be paid BEFORE camp starts. There is no 
minimum/maximum number for RH camp. wallace@ridgehaven.org Check with Wallace on 
how many teens have registered for the Ridge Haven Camp - 231 Teens!!!! Ridge Haven 
accepted om youth from 3rd through rising 1 2  graders and we had over 230 children attend this 
camp what an answer to prayer that was and my contact was the Director Wallace Anderson at 
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Wallace@ridgehaven.org and the site is ridgehaven.org and the kids had a blast with camp and 
when they returned they said they had a blast but was exhausted!!! What a blessing to be able to 
offer this to our kids! ! 

Signs: Get 2 cones with signs from Dana .. . We used 2 orange cones that had a slit at the top that 
would hold a thick laminated sign that we used and one read Pre-registered and the other one 
read On-Site Registration so one could easily distinguish where they had to go. 

Tables: We used 4 tables total for our registration area. We used (2) 8 foot long and 1 8  inches 
wide to place the bags on behind us. The other (2) were 8 foot long and 30 inches wide that were 
used for one side for on-site registration and the other one for pre-registered and it gave a nice 
width for those registering and also to put their bags or purses on while they did so. We had them 
straight across see the drawing below. We had 3-4 chairs behind each of the on-site and pre­
registration tables. 

On-Site Registrations Pre-Registrations 

Bag Table Bag Table 

Sold Out: As I received the weekly on-site registrations PCA-Atlanta did not know how many 
paper registrations I was receiving and that is why you need to know BEFORE registration starts 
what the minimum and maximum numbers are for ALL the nursery, children, youth and ladies 
events. Have those numbers to PCA-Atlanta when you submit your numbers in October. The 
registration committee kept tabs on the tickers throughout and as soon as an event is full or sold 
out let PCA-Atlanta know so they will stop the on-line registrations ASAP. This is very 
important to keep tabs on and one what we realized was of the upmost impmiance as we sold out 
of all nursery and children events BEFORE on-site registration occurred. These numbers are also 
were posted on the registration forms. We began with registration the first week of January 2015. 

Name tags/Stickers: Print and finalize stickers to be placed on the back of the ladies name tags. 
We printed our green them Anchored in Christ at the top of our name tags and then the ladies 
first and last name as well as the city and state they were from. Ladies Events: We used stickers 
vs. coupons for the main reason that ladies in past events constantly lost theirs so I figured that 
we would put stickers on the back of the ladies name tags for the events that they signed up for. 

Treasurer-Payments: 
Checks are to be made out to PCA GA 2015; Sherry B to give checks to James Woods, Treasurer 
once the participant's name is placed on spreadsheet. James Woods Cell: 423.309.7550 or 
jwoods@thetrust.com. If overpaid let James Woods and Sherry E know of refunds that are 
needed. 
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Youth Forms/Waivers Required!. Registration form; 
2. Health Permission Forms; 
3. Hope for the I1mer City x2 Forms; 
4. Raccoon Caving Form; 
5. High Point Climbing Form. 
IF registered online only health permission form and waivers for the activities they registered for 
are required. If paper registration then Registration form, Health Permission Forms and waivers 
for the activities they registered for are required. 

Hospitality Room: The Hospitality Room will be in the TN River Room off of the lobby of the 
Marriott. Everyone at the registration table made note of the Hospitality room m1d it was also 
mmounced at several of the ladies events as well. 

Blessings and if m1y questions please do not hesitate to call me for I keep my spreadsheets for 
about 5-l  0 years before I delete them all. 

Tha!lks, 
Sherry Baier! 
(423) 580-4376 
Chair of Family Registrations 

Page 8 of 8 



a 

PCA- FAMILY REG. & ROOM 1 
SAT.- FRI. (6/6-12/15) 

I D 
D I" 

I 
l 

2 - 8' DRAPED TABLES I LDJ II �. 
2 CLASSROOMS , _j 
WN<JHITE CLOTHS 

: J 4 CHAIRS & 2 WASTE BASKETS L L_ 

-·�c:::r --··· 

II�-) iFD. £ r-��-�3 d " �� 

I 

I 

J' 3 - 8' UNSK!RTS 

·� 12 CHAIRS & W.BASKET I . I 
L_l � WED. (6/1 0) -ADD 3 

LOBBY CHAIRS I ' I 
Co I 8' BLLlJE P&D 



ExhibitHaii"D" 
1B,OOOSF 

•SIMI•.,• 
11: ... •·1· 

b11411f:l 
lt .. 111•F• ExhibitHaii"C" 

18,DOOSF 

ExhibitHall 
"8" 

2B,BOOSF 

ExhibitHall 
"A" 

36,DDOSF 



TIME-LINE: 

GA 2015 FAMILY SUB-COMMITTEE 

CHAIR FINAL REPORT 

February 2013- Recruited to serve as chair 

July 2013- July 2014- Recruited the following members to Family Sub-committee 

( FSC) 

FSC Vice-chair 
Recruited person to solicit merchants and organizations for items for the 

commissioners' wives welcome bags 
Supervised arrangements/details for the hospitality room 
Recruited local church member to recruit volunteers for the hospitality room 
Recruited prayer chair 

1 

Prayer chair: recruited assistant, prayer volunteers, and, on regular basis, solicited 
from and e-mailed GA-related prayer requests to all commissioners registered for GA 

Director of youth activities: youth program included both service projects and 
recreational activities 

Director of children's activities (additionally, coordinated arrangements with the 
nursery personnel) 

Director of ladies tea (also coordinated with Covenant College liaison for GA activities 
at the college) 

Director of ladies excursions 

Registrar 

June 2014- attended GA 2014 in Houston, Texas: 

For general observation of GA 

To staff special GA booth, along with vice-chair, to publicize GA 2015 [Made 
available informational materials about Chattanooga and treats ( Moon Pies)] 

To explore the possibility of offering, as an alternative to Chattanooga GA youth 
events, a week of camp at Ridgehaven Family Camp in Brevard, NC, at a significant 
discount, to youths from GA commissioners' families 

May 2014- May 2015: FSC met on monthly basis 



GA 2015 FAMILY SUB-COMMITTEE CHAIR FINAL REPORT (cont.) 

Suggestions: 

Recruit a vice-chair, preferably a person who is very familiar with GA, in general. 

Schedule committee meetings on, at least, a monthly basis. 

2 

Meeting minutes: Recruit someone to record committee proceedings of each meeting 
for distribution (e-mail) to committee members ASAP following each meeting. (Copies of 
these, passed along to the following year's FSC chair, could prove useful as the current 
FSC formulates its programs.) 

Committee reports: Ask each committee member to prepare and submit a report 
(preferably written, to be distributed to the other committee members) at each meeting. 

Encourage all committee members to, via e-mail, keep the rest of the committee 
regularly briefed, between meetings, on activity/progress relating to their respective 
committee assignments. 

Encourage committee members to regularly communicate information to other members 
of the committee information that would be vital to them as they formulate their 
respective programs. An example of this would be the youth/children's/nursery directors 

communicating regularly with the registrar concerning the types of forms/information, 
etc. that should be included on the registration forms. 

Have each FSC member collect and compile (in notebook form) pertinent/helpful 
documentation (correspondence, spread sheets, itemized lists, etc.) to be submitted to 
the respective GA FSC members as an aid to GA planning for the following year. 

Secure from each of the previous year's FSC members their compiled 
documentation/final reports. 

For consultation purposes (your committee members permitting), provide their contact 
information to the FSC members for the GA for the following year. 

Suggestions for components of final reports of each FSC member: 

1.) A systematic and specific timeline of all planning and preparations for GA week, 

including details which would be helpful to future FSC members in carrying out their 
respective job descriptions. 

2.) What worked. 

3.) What didn't work. 

4.) Compilation/summaries of essential documentation (correspondence, invoices, 
templates, flow charts, data formats, etc.) pertinent to member's respective job 
description. 

5.) Suggestions for the respective FSC members for the following year's GA. 



General Assembly Women's Event, Sandy Hartley, chairman 
Read House High Tea Wednesday, June 10, 2015 
Silver Ballroom, 11:30-1:30 

Sherry Eschen berg, the event planner for the PCA, made arrangements with the Read House 
Hotel for this event for women at least a year and a half before GA for a luncheon on June 10, 
2015. There was a transition between Jane Patete and Karen Hodge as Women's Ministry 
Coordinator during that time. I began communication with Jane and then with Karen over this 
time through phone calls, emails, and texts. 

On October 1, 2014, Karen and I met with Jana McGee, Convention Services Manager for the 
Read House Hotel, to discuss the meal and room set up. We chose a tea for our meal with the 
following menu. 

Assorted Tea Sandwiches 
Smoked Salmon, Dill Cream & Caviar on Crostini 
Curried Chicken Salad on Wheatberry Bread 
Black Forest Ham, Boursin Cheese on Multi Grain Bread 
Cucumber & Watercress on Sourdough Bread 

Scones with Lemon Curd & Strawberry Preserves 
Tea Biscuits 
Mini Pastries and Macaroons 

Assorted loose leaf teas on tables 
Tea cups/saucers 
Tea kettles 

The cost was $16.95 each plus 21% gratuity which came to about $20.51 each. For 250 the 
total was $5, 127.38. We used the church tax exempt form and did not have to pay tax. We 
added enough to cover other expenses charging $23, $27, and $30 for the meal with $10, $12, 
and $14 for the program only. The first cut off date was April 30. The second was May 31. The 
last charge was for onsite registrations. 

The room seats 300. After the first cut off we did not have 200. By the second cut off we had 
over 200. We ended up having 250 for the meal and 50 for program only. Karen used Barker 
Productions for the sound system but had to rent the large screen for the Love Gift video from 
the hotel. The costs for those and the speaker comes out of Karen's budget. 

Dianne Cosby, Barbara Holt. and I had a tasting lunch at the hotel on April 14, 2015. The menu 
was not exactly as they had said so we made sure it would be what we wanted at the event. 
We asked them to omit the tea biscuits and add clotted cream for the scones which they did. 
They had tea bags instead of loose leaf tea. They also were accommodating to four ladies who 
requested gluten free bread. 

We had to give the hotel a final count a week (5 business days) before the event. We could add 
ten more to that number on Monday before the event on Wednesday. We gave them 240 and 
added 10 to that on Monday. It is hard to judge the count when the ladies wait until the last 
minute to register. 



Karen Hodge is in charge of the program. She contacted Speaker & Author Barbara Bancroft of 
Serge who spoke on "Running on Empty- The Gospel for Women in Ministry." We used the 
theme "Fill My Cup, Lord." 

For decorations we went with a tea theme. The hotel provided ivory linens and mirrors for the 
centerpieces. They had a riser for the podium. We had a committee to decide centerpieces, 
decorations at the podium, and favors. We borrowed teapots from ladies in the presbytery to 
use as centerpieces. We had access to the wholesale florist and ordered hot pink and a few 
white roses with baby's breath and tree fern for accents. The favors were glass teacups with an 
English Breakfast tea bag and hot pink shredded paper in each one with a cute tag on the 
handle which said, "Running on Empty? Fill My Cup, Lord." We also had a card with a teapot 
on the front and information about tea inside it at each place. A committee of ladies from my 
church, First Presbyterian Church, did the favors which were done ahead of time and arranged 
the centerpieces on Tuesday afternoon. We had to transport the things to the hotel and back. 
We set up on Tuesday afternoon. Then we went back on Wednesday morning to finish 
everything. We had thirty centerpieces and six teapots in the outer area where the ladies 
entered the ballroom. We also used a column by the podium with a teapot on it. The 
transporting, setting up, and taking down were very time consuming and physically exhausting. 
We had help from men at church and the valets at the hotel but it still was very tiring. However, 
the tables were beautiful with the elegant settings we wanted, so it was worth it. 

The cost for the favors was about $1.20 each or $359.32 total. The cost for the flowers was 
$264. We tipped the valet guys at the hotel who helped us unload them and then load back 
after the event. 

Music while we ate was provided by the Adonia String Trio, Susan Whitacre, Rachel Beckman, 
and Rebecca James, all Covenant College graduates. Susan and Rachel are members of First 
Presbyterian Church, and had been a part of the Titus 2 ministry at our church, and Rebecca is 
a member of Covenant Presbyterian Church. They have played together for ten years and have 
all been in the Chattanooga Symphony. Karen gave them each a monetary gift. 

We had a committee of three ladies greeting in the lobby to direct the women to the ballroom 
and six ladies (two per door) to check the back of their nametags with the teapot stickers on 
them for admission. They wore aprons that all women volunteers used during GA. The cost for 
the aprons came out of another part of our family subcommittee budget. We used our signage 
and easel from First Presbyterian Church in the lobby. 

We decorated earlier on Tuesday afternoon and finished on Wednesday morning. I emailed all 
33 churches in the presbytery a couple of months ahead to ask for contributions for door prizes 
and had about 15 responses. Plus Lifeway donated a book and a nice red tote bag. We drew 
names from our list which saved time giving them away. 

All in all, this was a wonderful event! The food was good, speaker and music were great, and 
the ladies enjoyed the fellowship. 

Suggestions: 



Try to involve as many women from various churches in the presbytery. That gives the 
connection to each other in the presbytery and our denomination. We had a joint worship 
service to pray for GA a month or so before GA and had tables for sign ups there. Involve your 
presbytery women's ministry. Ask for donations of door prizes and/or hospitality bag favors from 
the women's ministries in the churches. Keep good communication between you and the other 
members of your committee. 

Ladies who volunteer need to pay for whatever event they are helping. We charged them the 
$23 lowest cost. They do not have to sign up online to register. Just make sure the registration 
chairman knows how many will be eating at your event. Have nametags for them. We also 
allowed local ladies to sign up the week before the event. We had about 10 to attend. They too 
paid $23. 

I got updates from the registration chairman weekly. Online registration was nice. Karen and 
any of her team (Regional Advisors and WIC Trainers) who are attending GA will register but will 
not send in money. Keep that in mind as you plan events. They should be on the registration 
list. There was question about volunteers paying for the meal and the fee. Our volunteers and 
local ladies did not pay the $10 fee but did pay for the meal. They did not receive a tote bag like 
the commissioners' wives who registered. 

These are two of the reports I gave at our meetings. 

Women's Read House Event 
Report August 19, 2014 

Karen Hodge and I will meet in September in Ailanta to make plans about the program for the 
Read House event. We still need to decide whether it will be a luncheon or tea. There will 
probably be a speaker with special music. There are two possibilities for music from 
Chattanooga. She and I will go to the Read House on October 1st to plan the menu and decide 
the cost. We will finalize the plans for the program in October. 

Sandy Hartley 

August 31,2014 

After the host committee meeting I called the Read House and spoke with AI Jones about 
menus. The following day I called back and spoke with Marlena Palmer with whom Sherry and 
Karen had spoken. She em ailed the luncheon and tea menus which I forwarded to Karen. 
Barbara told me after the meeting that Eric and Kathy Youngblood had done a program at 
LMPC and thought they would be good speakers for this event. Karen and I talked on the 
phone and she asked for a recording of it. Barbara was going to check but has not gotten back 
to me yet. Another option is to have Kathleen Nielson read some of her poetry. Karen told me to 
contact the string trio for the music which I did. They have not given me a yes yet. 

Karen and I have a meeting for the PCA Women's Leadership team in Atlanta from September 
9-11. She and I will talk more about this then. We will meet with Read House staff on October 
1st. We are trying to keep the costs at a minimum so more women will attend. 

Last Written Report 



High Tea at the Read House, Silver Ballroom-Wednesday June 10, 2015, 11:30-1:30 
Speaker & Author Barbara Bancroft of Serge 
"Running on Empty- The Gospel for Women in Ministry" 

It is hard to describe to folks who do other kinds of work how exhausting ministry can be. 
Ministry can be draining because it is not just work, but it is also spiritual warfare. In ministry 
there is always a lot more going on than meets the eye. Barbara will talk about how believing 
the promises of the gospel each day will keep us close to Jesus and keep our hearts tender and 
open to the work He is doing in and through us. Resting in His love and care for us gives us the 
willingness and courage we need to persevere in ministry. We invite you to join us for a 
bountiful tea in lovely setting, designed to renew and restore you in your ministry calling. 

Cost: $23, $27, $30. If ladies come to program only, cost is $10, $12, and $14. 
We will eat first. Music while we eat provided by Adonia String Trio, Susan Whitacre, Rachel 
Beckman, and Rebecca James, all Covenant College Graduates. Susan and Rachel are 
members of First Presbyterian, and Rebecca is a member of Covenant Presbyterian. They 
have played together for ten years and have all been in the Chattanooga Symphony. 

The hotel will provide ivory linens and mirrors for the centerpieces. There will be a riser for the 
podium. We will have a committee to decide centerpieces, decorations at the podium, and 
favors. 

Menu - Served Buffet Style 

Assorted Tea Sandwiches 
Smoked Salmon, Dill Cream & Caviar on Crostini 
Curried Chicken Salad on Wheatberry Bread 
Black Forest Ham, Boursin Cheese on Multi Grain Bread 
Cucumber & Watercress on Sourdough Bread 

Scones with Lemon Curd & Strawberry Preserves 
Tea Biscuits 
Mini Pastries and Macaroons 

Assorted loose leaf teas on tables 
Tea cups/saucers 
Tea kettles 

We will have ladies greeting in the lobby to direct them to the ballroom. We will use signage 
provided by the AC and easels from First Presbyterian. We will use the microphone and 
amplification from First Presbyterian for the speaker. We will use one or two additional 
microphones for the trio. We may not need amplification for them. 

We will decorate earlier that morning. 

The deadline for numbers to the hotel is two weeks prior. Five days before for the final 
guarantee. Can add 3% overage afterward. Ballroom seats 340. 

Sandy Hartley 



Thank you for the note and especially for the prayers. Please pass on my thanks to the host 
committee. We also will be praying for GA and all that goes into making it happen. 

Thank you, Julie, for your prayers and the many things the Host Committee members are doing 
to prepare. 

What a pleasant surprise! Thank you for the intercession. We are looking forward to General 
Assembly in Chattanooga. 

Thank you! That is both powerful and tremendously encouraging. 

Thank you, Julie! I appreciate the hard work and prayers that are going toward GA. Look 
forward to being up there. 

WOW. I am really encouraged by this. Thanks Julie, and thanks to Tennessee Valley 
Presbytery! 

Thank you! Please pass my gratitude on to those who are interceding on our behalf. 

Thank you for this important work and the great encouragement it is to know of your prayers for 
me. Looking forward to being in Chattanooga with y'all! 

Thank you for your prayers Ms. Moore. Looking forward to the experience and to see what God 
is going to do! 

Thank you for your prayers. I am praying for the General Assembly and for all the preparations 
for it. 

Thank you, Julie. I'm grateful for your prayers. Looking forward to the hard work of GA and 
being with all the brethren! 

Thanks for letting us know the committee has people praying for us and all the commissioners 
and their families. We all need the support that comes from such petitions. 

Thank you so much for your encouraging email regarding the Tennessee Valley Presbytery's 
prayers on my behalf. The older I get the more I realize the great encouragement and power of 
intercessory prayer. I am honored to serve as a Ruling Elder ... and pray that this year's General 
Assembly will be greatly blessed by our Lord. 

Thank you, Julie! What an encouragement! I pray God strengthens you all for all there is to do, 
that you will know his presence and power and joy. 

This is such an encouragement. Thank you! 

Thanks so much. Pray every Sunday Acts 13=44 & John 10:42. In the Resurrection Hope 

Thank you Julie. This means so much to me. Lord bless. 

What a blessing! Thank you so much, and may the Lord bless and keep you as well. Looking 
forward toGA and seeing what the Lord will do for His glory. 



Thank you, Julie. This is encouraging to me and our denomination. Rejoicing in prayerful, 
expectant dependence on God and His great grace with you. 

Thank you for your encouraging email and prayers. This will be my first time attending General 
Assembly as a commissioner and I am humbled and honored to participate in the Lord's church 
at this level. Thank you also for being a part of the Host Committee which I image can be a 
challenging and, hopefully, a rewarding experience for you and the other committee members. 

Thank you so much! I need it ... my work has been overwhelming ... 

Many thanks Julie. May such prayers bath the entire GA; such power brings renewal, 
repentance, and revival. A gracious God who uses creaturely conduits. 

Your email is such an encouragement. Thank you and Praise our wonderful Lord. 

Wow ... thank you, Julie! Knowing that you all are praying is a huge encouragement to me, and a 
beautiful way to lift my eyes to the King. May The Lord guide and sustain you and your team as 
you prepare for this huge week. .. aud thank you for being willing to serve! God is with you. 

Thank you so very much, Julie. What a wonderful encouragement...may the Lord bless you and 
all those who are making preparations for fruitful meetings for us there in a few weeks. 

Thank you for praying. May the Lord Jesus be magnified. 

I thank you, and our precious Lord, for your prayers on my behalf. 

Thank you very much for your engagement in this critical ministry of prayer. I am praying for 
the GA and will pray for you all on the host committee also. 

Thanks Julie. It's comforting to !mow I am being prayed for. Looking forward to seeing the Lord 
work at GA and being in Chattanooga. 

Thank you for your prayers and for the work which so many have done and are doing to prepare 
for GA. 

Thanks so much!! Prayers for y'all too! 

Dang! Thanks Julie. That means a lot. 

What a very pleasant surprise. I thank you much for praying. Oh how wonderful it is to belong to 
the family of God! 

This is my first trip toGA and I want to encourage you in your work as a Host Committee. Your 
e-mail was a blessing! I join you in your prayers and go with expectancy because of Him. 

Thank you Julie! This is very encouraging- I am humbled by your prayers. 

Julie, thanks for the prayer support; it is always needed more than understand. We too will be 
praying for this year's GA. 



Thank you Julie and Host Committee! What a wonderful introduction this the Chattanooga GA. 
I feel cared for and loved. Thanks for your prayers, which are effective and powerful! Looking 
forward to seeing you there. Thank you for working to serve the PCA so well. 

Thank you so much. I am grateful, as are all the commissioners for whom you're praying. 

Thank you for such a thoughtful prayer. I am already eagerly looking forward to attend GA, but 
knowing that you and the Host Committee are lifting me up in prayer makes my anticipation all 
the sweeter. 

Wow, Julie! This is the first time I have ever received such an email. THANK YOU for your 
faithful ministry to God's people. I am grateful for your prayers. May God richly bless you as you 
labor for Him in this GA. 

Thanks! What an encouraging thing to do! Looking forward to Chattanooga ... and may the Lord 
bless you all in your preparations! 

My humble & heartfelt thanks to you and the Tennessee Valley Presbytery for your ministry of 
intercession to me and Christ's Church. My the Lord bless you abundantly. 

Thanks for your prayers. As you well know, we each need more of the Holy Spirit's help and 
wisdom every day in order to glorify Jesus. I appreciate the encouragement today. 

Thank you for your prayers. That is a great source of peace and reassurance as the time for GA 
approaches. Thank you again. Continue to pray for all of us. 

God bless you Julie and all the others in your presbytery! Please continue in prayer for peace 
here in Baltimore too. 

Thank yon for praying! We look forward to being part of the 2105 General Assembly and we 
appreciate Tennessee Valley Presbytery hosting it! 


























































